
 

 

UTILITY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

September 23, 2021 

Salem Community Center @ The Armory, 1200 W. Rolla Rd. 

6:05 PM 

 

In Attendance: 

Members: Chairman Shawn Bolerjack, Alderwoman Kala Sisco, Catherine Dent, Gary Brown, 

Nathan Kinsey, Mayor Kim Steelman (Ex Officio via Zoom) 

City Staff: Public Works Director Mark Nash 

Visitors: Alderman Kevin James, Jeff Medows (Archer-Elgin), Caleb Brubaker (Salem News), 

Stephanie Sutherland, Tammy Walker, Arlen Walker 

 

Update on Utility Billing – Public Works Director Nash reported that they have pulled readings recently 

for 08/15/2021 – 09/15/2021 consumption and are on track to send bills out the first of October. For the 

07/15/2021 – 08/15/2021 bill, there were 88 accounts disconnected, 66 accounts were restored within 

days. Nine accounts are remaining that have not paid their bills and are still disconnected. SAHFR was 

mentioned again and was asked to have it included with the next utility bill.  

Audit of Utility Meter/Billing Project Update – Mr. Nash reported that one firm has submitted 

information yesterday that has shown interest in the project. City Administrator Walden and Mr. Nash 

will review the information and will share with the committee at a future meeting. 

Update on Utility Bill Layouts – Alderman Bolerjack shared that Incode is currently working on this 

request. As soon as samples and estimates are available, they will be presented to the committee for 

their review.  

FY21-22 Utility & Street Department/Projects Update – Mr. Nash said that they are doing general 

street maintenance. New paving on some streets have been paused until the city receives the financial 

audit results from the city’s auditor. When paving of streets are resumed, Nash said some streets will 

still have to be chip and sealed since their base is not good enough to handle the weight of the 

equipment to do the NovaChip. The city is hoping to do some new paving next year. The street 

department is working on a list of priority streets and in the future will put them up for bid. Jeff Medow 

of Archer-Elgin Engineering provided an update on projects they are currently working on. See attached 

document.  

Exceleron Pre-Paid Project Update – Mr. Nash shared that the city meets with Exceleron weekly and are 

making progress on this project. Exceleron is reviewing the city’s different rate structure (e.g. electric 

rate within city, electric rate outside city, etc.). Mr. Nash said that the target date to go live with the 



 

 

program is October or November after a successful soft launch. Exceleron will help recommend policies 

for this program.  

Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Chairman Bolerjack at 7:18 PM.  

 




